
 

 
 

 

 

We hope that everyone is having an enjoyable summer!   There has been a lot going on around Lodi and with 
Yellow Thunder, so this newsletter will bring you up-to-date! 
 
Fall Raffle:  Just a reminder that Yellow Thunder’s fall raffle is a chance to win a UTV.  Tickets are $20 each.  
Ticket sales are progressing, but we could always use more help in selling tickets.  Chad Wipperfurth is 
coordinating tickets, so please contact Chad at 608-770-7189 to arrange getting tickets.  The drawing will 
be held on December 3rd at KD’s Bar &Grill at 6pm (same day as trail workday).  Help us make this event a 
success! 

Snowmobiler of the Year – The Yellow Thunder Board of Directors met and selected this year’s Snowmobiler 
of the Year awards, and the recipients are Jay Hicks and Debbie Larrabee.  Congratulations to Jay and Debbie, 
and thank you for all you do for Yellow Thunder!   
 
REMINDER ** Membership Drive Has Begun **  Yellow Thunder memberships expire June 30, so our 
membership drive is well under way.  General membership dues are $30.  Please don’t wait until snow flies to 
renew your membership.  Start renewing now!  You can renew by 1) completing the mini-application printed on 
the back of this newsletter, or 2) renew online at http://yellowthundersnowmobile.clubhosting.org. 
 
August 9th Meeting & Cook-out:   There is no meeting in July.   The August 9th meeting and cook-out will 
be held at Dennis Davis (“Turkey’s”) residence in his spacious shed in Harmony Grove.  To get to Turkey’s, 
drive into Harmony Grove on County Hwy V, turn right onto River Road just past the 2nd 35 mph sign, turn left 
on Tonja, then right onto Airport Dr.  The address is W10585 Airport Drive, which is on the right about a half 
block from Tonja; green house with a green shed.   Yellow Thunder will be supplying brats & hamburgers, 
along with tableware & condiments.  Grills will be hot at 6:00pm, eat at 6:30pm, with meeting at 7:00pm.  
Please bring a dish to pass, your own beverages, and it wouldn’t hurt to throw in a lawn chair. 
 
Adopt-a-Highway:  The next adopt-a-highway clean-up will be held on August 16th.  Please meet at 6:00 pm 
at Highway 113 and the railroad tracks to participate in the clean-up.  Many hands make light work so please 
consider helping out for this very worthwhile community service event! 
 
AWSC Fall Workshop:  This year’s fall workshop will be held on October 21-23 at the Central Wisconsin 
Convention and Expo Center in Rothschild, WI.  Mark your calendars as this is sure to be an informative and 
fun event.   
 
Lodi Ag Fair, Bartending July 8:  The fair will be held July 7-10.  Yellow Thunder will be bartending on 
Friday night, July 8.   If anyone has time to help out, please contact Sheri Hicks at 608-575-8368. 
 
Miscellaneous – The names of Michael Beckmann and Moselle Brotman were drawn for the attendance fund 
at the June meeting.  Since they were not present, the fund will carry over.    
 
Upcoming Events: 

June 30 ............ Memberships Expired – Time to Renew! 
July 8 ................ Lodi Ag Fair Friday Night Bartending  
July 12 .............. No meeting – enjoy summer 
August 9 ........... Meeting and Cook-out – Turkey’s (Dennis Davis) Shed (eat at 6pm; meeting at 7pm)  
August 16 ......... Adopt-a-Hwy Clean-up, Hwy 113 & RR tracks south of Lodi, 6pm 
September 13 ... Meeting & Cookout – Dave & Jeryl Hintzsche residence (eat @ 6pm; meeting at 7pm) 
October 11........ Meeting & Cookout – Dean & Lucy Clemens shop (eat @ 6pm; meeting at 7pm) 
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